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In her letter to the editor, Judith Holman questions the Conservatives’ "fixation on crime despite a decline in crime rates". Just because reported crime rates have been falling does not justify indifference to continuing criminal activity. Deaths and injuries from driving accidents are also down, but that does not mean that manufacturers should stop improving the safety of their vehicles. 
In December 2007, Wally Oppal, a former BC Attorney General and Court of Appeal judge, cited the many incidences of suspended sentences handed down to offenders with 15 to 20 prior convictions as a factor in the all-time low level of public confidence in the justice system. 
A more recent example of what's wrong with our justice system is that of a notorious Nova Scotia drunk driver who in February of this year slammed into a family's vehicle, then fled the scene. This impaired driver, under a lifetime driving ban, had 68 previous criminal convictions.  
Ms. Holman criticizes the government for "withholding information about the costs of fighting this mythical crime wave". Certainly, to the extent that they can be predicted, costs should be disclosed. But cost estimates depend on the underlying assumptions, including future crime rates. If tougher penalties act as a deterrent, fewer people will be incarcerated and costs should go down.  
In practice, some criminals will not be deterred, no matter how severe the punishment. Others will. We can only be reasonably sure that, while incarcerated, criminals will have fewer opportunities to commit crimes. This benefit to society should be considered when assessing the costs of incarceration.
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